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20 NOVEMBER 2024 

MEMBERS’ QUESTIONS 

 

Cllr Tom Biggins 

Local residents are frustrated by the endless delay of Wain Homes to construct a mini 

roundabout at the junction of Claypit Street and London Road, as required by an important 

planning condition. 

  

Over the last four years, I have asked officers to enforce the Condition,  have repeatedly 

requested completion dates and asked the same in Members Questions at Full Council  and 

also at Cabinet. 

  

The Section 278 agreement was only commenced  in 2022 after a lot of pressure from me, 

and the Planning Enforcement  Case 22/09212/ENF was only raised after my pushing for 

this to happen.  

  

We are now waiting for design approval which should have been sought years ago. 

  

Condition 12 (14/01263/OUT Planning Consent Granted 23/12/2014) stated - 

“No development shall take place until full engineering details of the alterations to the Claypit 

Street/Brownlow Street/London Road to form a mini-roundabout junction have been 

submitted to and approved in writing by the Local Planning Authority; the highway alterations 

shall be implemented fully in accordance with the approved details prior to the development 

being first occupied”.    

  

This was watered down by subsequent Condition 10 of 19/05221/VAR Granted 22/1/2020 

with no fixed time limit. A regrettable change allowed by Planning. 

  

Had the original Condition 12 been retained the mini roundabout would  have been 

constructed years ago and we would not have this ongoing saga. 

  

Please can we have a firm date when this roundabout will be installed,  

  

This is holding up the resurfacing of London Road. 

  

Any further delay is not acceptable. 

 

 

Cllr David Vasmer 

During the recent Armistice commemoration which is traditionally held in Shrewsbury’s 

Market Square, it was suggested by the current President of the British Legion that brass 

plaque be inserted into the pavement as a reminder of Armistice Day being commemorated 

every year. It would also act as a marker for the location of the commemoration event. 

  

Could those responsible for the Market Square investigate this suggestion and report back to 

myself, Shrewsbury Town Council and the British Legion 


